
Man  convicted  after  bomb
making equipment found in his
home

A  man  found  in  possession  of  explosive  items  and  extreme
right-wing paraphernalia has been convicted today at Edinburgh
High Court.

Peter  Morgan  was  found  guilty  of  two  offences  under  the
Terrorism  Act  2000  and  one  offence  under  the  Explosive
Substances Act 1883 after police recovered items linked to the
construction of an explosive device from his home in Taylor
Place, Edinburgh.

Officers from the Organised Crime and Counter Terrorism Unit
carried out a search of the house on 5th July 2017, supported
by colleagues from the EOD.

A number of items, which could be used to construct a bomb
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were  seized  along  with  a  number  of  phones  and  computer
equipment.

Following analysis of the computer equipment and phones, it
was established that 35-year-old Morgan had been researching
racist content and information on constructing explosives.

Nazi flags and stickers and National Front literature was also
found within the address.

Morgan was arrested and has been remanded in custody since 5th
July 2017.

Detective Inspector Jackie Gilfillan from OCCTU said: “What
our investigation established is that Peter Morgan’s interest
in explosives, coupled with his extreme right-wing beliefs,
made him a danger to not only himself, but the public.

“None of the items recovered from Morgan’s address had been
made into any form of viable explosive and we were able to
intervene before he could attempt to construct any device
capable of doing harm.

“Whenever such individuals come to our attention, a thorough
investigation will be undertaken to gather evidence, which we
will then act upon to bring them to justice.

“The Action Counters Terrorism Campaign (ACT), recognises the
important role the public have to play in preventing terrorism
and whenever such individuals come to our attention a thorough
investigation is undertaken to gather evidence and bring them
to justice.

“While on this occasion, we were able to take action and
prevent any danger to the public, any concerns held by members
of the public should be reported to the Anti-Terrorist Hotline
on 0800 789 321.”


